
Pizazz Dance Studio 
Welcome Newsletter!

I cant believe dance is right around the corner! We are very excited to be 
dancing with you all. Below you can find information for the upcoming year 

but please follow us Facebook to stay updated and get quick updates. 

Classes Start Sept 9th
Pizazz Dance Studio

6 Pierce St 
Greenfield, Ma 01301

413.230.0567 (call or text)
pizazzdancestudio6@gmail.com

Registration: Can be done online through our website 
www.pizazzdance.com Registration fee is due at time of registration.

Tuition: Tuition is due the first week of each month. We are no longer 
taking personal checks. We accept Venmo @pizazzdance6 Caitlin Vautour 
or cash . A $15.00 late fee will be added to your account if received after 
due date. Please remember that tuition is broken up into 10 easy 
Payments. August-May or Sept-June. Tuition is non refundable. 10% 
discount if tuition is paid in full.

Parking: I would suggest street parking or the parking lot behind the 
church and use the cross walk. Please do not park or turn around in the 
driveway next to the studio and please don't park there as well that is for 
tenants only..… Your car will be TOWED. Parents may drop off older 
students (5 and up) please do not pull up by door dancers run in and out of 
studio. Please look for no parking signs so you do not get towed!

Dance Floor: Dancers are the only ones to enter the dance room. Parents 
and siblings are asked to stay and wait in waiting room quietly please. 

mailto:pizazzdancestudio6@gmail.com
http://www.pizazzdance.com


Dancers get easily distracted and shy if others are in watching or loud in 
waiting room. I know it's very exciting the first couple of days and you want 
to get videos and pictures but please use the window! We also ask dancers 
to wait in waiting room for teacher to let them come in. This allows the 
teacher to set up and prepare for their class. If classes are held in the back 
room there is no observation window and ask parents to stay in waiting 
room. 

Waiting room: Please remember to be respectful in waiting room and 
clean up after yourselves. We ask no chairs in front of window that way 
everyone is able to see. Please no running around, dancing, flips or 
cartwheels, jumping off stairs, throwing balls or toys in the waiting room. 
Please do not play with garage door or climb on gate in front of garage 
door. Desk and behind desk is off limits to everyone expect staff and staff 
kids. Please do not climb on desk. Last year we had lots of issues in 
waiting room and in the bathroom. Please be kind and respectful to 
everyone and our property. We do have a camera now located in the 
waiting room (smile you are on camera!). If you need to go behind desk to 
look at merchandise you may go back and look.

Dance Attire: Dancers need to  wear something they can move in. Tap 
shoes if you are in tap and ballet or lyrical shoes if you are in ballet or 
lyrical. Jazz and musical theater can be barefoot. Hip hop and cheer dance 
should wear clean athletic shoes or barefoot! Hair must be pulled up and 
out of face! Please no JEANS! Dancers should bring a water and a dance 
bag with everything labeled with their names on it. Please only water and 
no glass bottles. Little dancers with combo classes are asked to bring their 
dance shoes in when class starts and we will help them switch them into 
their ballet shoes. Parents are asked to stay in waiting room when we are 
changing shoes. Please make sure dancers have dance bag and 
everything is labeled with dancers name or initials.

Dancers should go to the bathroom before class to help with distractions.

Parents of Tiny dancers (ages 2-3) please please don't give up on your 
dancer. The first 6 weeks are very hard and transition can be super hard a 
lot of tears but please I promise they will adjust and fall in love. If you need 
to the bandaid trick we can help you with that and don't worry about the 



crying and screaming we will do our best to help calm and comfort them. If 
it is too hard we will ask if you want to sit with your dancer in the back and 
watch and observe. If you do we ask one parent to sit with them. Parents in 
the past have had to join in on dancing but that becomes too much of a 
distraction and once one parent does they all want their parent so we are 
going to try to limit that if we can sometimes it's the only thing that will 
works. If your dancer is running around and screaming or slamming doors 
you may come in and remove dancer until they calm down. The first couple 
of days we will be getting to know each dancer and getting to know the 
dance space and routine. This helps ease everyone back into the routine 
and gets them excited to come back each week. This is another example 
why we do a 10 month program.

Most classes will have an assistant helper or helpers. These assistance are 
our trained company dancers who will help with whatever needed and are 
great for our shy dancers. 

INFO: As classes start the first couple of weeks we are very flexible and 
move dancers around to find the perfect fit for each dancer. We also take 
this time to make new friends and get to know the studio. Our program is a 
10 month program to allow dancers to learn the steps/technique and feel 
comfortable before performing on stage. It is also a great way to build 
confidence. We will start dance routines when we come back from winter 
break which will allow enough time for dancers to know their routine 
comfortable on stage for our big recital in June! We will also have dance 
parties through out the month. We try to do this at the beginning of the year 
and then at the end of each month!

We will be ordering costumes after winter break, because costumes fees 
are covered in tuition we ask that tuition be paid sept-Dec in order for 
costumes to be ordered. When costumes arrive dancers will try them on 
and if tuition is caught up to date they will sent home.

Extra costs that may come up during the year: recital finale t-shirts $20.00 
each. These shirts will be sold for dancers who want to participate in the 
finale which is encouraged. Tights which will range from $5-$10 for the 
recital and of course dance shoes if you need them.



All Dancers in tap will need black tap shoes and All dancers in ballet will 
need pink ballet shoes

Upcoming events and information will be posted on our website but if you 
have Facebook that is our go to for quick updates! Please like and follow 
the correct Pizazz Dance Studio page! We follow the Greenfield Public 
School calendar for snow days and vacation it is also posted on our 
calendar on our website as well. If after school activities are cancelled we 
will close for the evening as well.

Snow days are not made up classes it is something we can not control. If 
we ever have to cancel a class for any reason besides weather or 
something not out of our control we will post make up dates.

Information will be sent through our website so please make sure you have 
the correct email listed. we will also post information throughout the studio 
on the bulletin boards and the desk.

We have a Pizazz Company Dance Wall…… Information posted on that 
wall will only pertain to company dancers.

Recital will happen in June! We try to do the weekend before fathers day 
but we will not know until the school approves and finalizes everything 
which happens closer to November as the settle into the school year. They 
have to figure out graduation and everything else before they give us the 
ok. As soon as I know I will let you all know.

If you ever have any concerns or questions or anything please contact 
Caitlin directly. Email pizazzdancestudio6@gmail.com or cell: 
413.230.0567 you can text too which is highly recommended!

We are so excited to see you all very soon. We will have special events 
and dances coming soon with dates like Bring your friend to dance, 
Halloween parties, pajama days, father daughter dances and much more. 
We also will have Jojo Siwa and a Taylor Swift weekend workshop and 
more! We will have spirit week throughout the year!



Please make sure waiver is signed for the first day of dance!

Cant wait to see you all and thank you for choosing Pizazz

Caitlin



Pizazz Dance Studio Waiver
Name of Dancer________________________________

WAIVER/RELEASE FOR COMMUNICABLE DISEASES INCLUDING COVID-19
ASSUMPTION OF RISK / WAIVER OF LIABILITY / INDEMNIFICATION AGREEMENT
In consideration of being allowed to participate on behalf of Pizazz Dance Studio and related 
events and activities, the undersigned acknowledges, appreciates, and agrees that:

1. Participation includes possible exposure to and illness from infectious diseases including but not 
limited to MRSA, influenza, and COVID-19. While particular rules and personal discipline may reduce this 
risk, the risk of serious illness and death does exist; and,

2. I KNOWINGLY AND FREELY ASSUME ALL SUCH RISKS, both known and unknown, EVEN IF 
ARISING FROM THE NEGLIGENCE OF THE RELEASEES or others, and assume full responsibility for 
my participation; and,

3. I willingly agree to comply with the stated and customary terms and conditions for participation as 
regards protection against infectious diseases. If, however, I observe and any unusual or significant 
hazard during my presence or participation, I will remove myself from participation and bring such to the 
attention of the nearest official immediately; and,

4. I, for myself and on behalf of my heirs, assigns, personal representatives and next of kin, HEREBY 
RELEASE AND HOLD HARMLESS (insert name of sports organization) their officers, officials, agents, 
and/or employees, other participants, sponsoring agencies, sponsors, advertisers, and if applicable, 
owners and lessors of premises used to conduct the event (“RELEASEES”), WITH RESPECT TO ANY 
AND ALL ILLNESS, DISABILITY, DEATH, or loss or damage to person or property, WHETHER ARISING 
FROM THE NEGLIGENCE OF RELEASEES OR OTHERWISE, to the fullest extent permitted by law.

I HAVE READ THIS RELEASE OF LIABILITY AND ASSUMPTION OF RISK 
AGREEMENT, FULLY UNDERSTAND ITS TERMS, UNDERSTAND THAT I HAVE 
GIVEN UP SUBSTANTIAL RIGHTS BY SIGNING IT, AND SIGN IF FREELY AND 

VOLUNTARILY WITHOUT ANY INDUCEMENT.

FOR PARTICIPANTS OF MINORITY AGE (UNDER AGE 18 AT THE TIME OF 
REGISTRATION)

This is to certify that I, as parent/guardian, with legal responsibility for this participant, have read and 
explained the provisions in this waiver/release to my child/ward including the risks of presence and 

participation and his/her personal responsibilities for adhering to the rules and regulations for protection 
against communicable diseases. Furthermore, my child/ward understands and accepts these risks and 

responsibilities. I for myself, my spouse, and child/ward do consent and agree to his/her release provided 
above for all the Releasees and myself, my spouse, and child/ward do release and agree to indemnify 

and hold harmless the Releasees for any and all liabilities incident to my minor child’s/ward’s presence or 
participation in these activities as provided above, EVEN IF ARISING FROM THEIR NEGLIGENCE, to 

the fullest extent provided by law.

Please check box to allow videos/photos of your dancer on our social 
media and website page. 

Parent /guardian signature:______________________  Date signed: ___________


